

Executive Board meeting 26 October 2020 Summary of outcomes

The Chair of the Executive Board, Mr Ladislav Hamran, opened the meeting and welcomed the members to the eighteenth meeting of the Executive Board of Eurojust.

Main discussions

The Executive Board discussed the draft 'Overview Report: Challenges and best practices from Eurojust's casework in cybercrime' and its intended public dissemination. The Executive Board agreed to include the item in the agenda of the College meeting of 4 November 2020 for approval.

The Executive Board reviewed the updated draft implementing rules concerning the Data Protection Officer. The Executive Board approved the replies to the European Data Protection Supervisor (EDPS) and the Eurojust Data Protection Officer (DPO), in response to the comments they provided. The Executive Board agreed to send the replies to the EDPS and the DPO, allowing a short period of time in case any final remarks are received in reply to Eurojust's letters.

The Executive Board discussed future engagement of Eurojust in the field of victims' rights and the participation in the Victims' Rights Platform. They considered internal arrangements, including the setting-up of a dedicated lean structure aimed at bringing together the expertise of the agency on this (horizontal) issue. The Executive Board agreed to include the item in the agenda of an upcoming College meeting.

The Executive Board discussed the proposals for the Eurojust involvement in the EU policy cycle for organised and serious international crime 2022-2025 and suggested a few changes to the briefing note. The Executive Board agreed to include the item in the agenda of an upcoming College meeting where the College will be requested to decide on the basis of which of these proposals Eurojust will engage in the next policy cycle.

The Executive Board discussed the high-level assessment and the next steps to take as regards assessing the model for NDA/direct support to the national desks and proposed a few amendments to the briefing note and presentation. The Executive Board agreed to include the item in the agenda of the College meeting of 4 November 2020.

The Executive Board discussed the Eurojust services that may be accessed by the Danish Authorities together with the additional options open to them by virtue of the cooperation agreement between Eurojust and Denmark. The Executive Board asked for a clarification on the potential entitlement to a reimbursement of costs of missions made by the Danish Representative for Eurojust. The item will be back on the agenda of an upcoming Executive Board meeting.

The Executive Board discussed the response to a request from the EPPO to Eurojust to host the EPPO's back-up server. Upon receipt of a clarification on the state of play of the request the item might be back on the agenda of an upcoming Executive Board meeting.

The Executive Board took note of the state of play and the next steps in the EPPO project.